
 
  

  

  

Photos courtesy of Lynn Chenoweth & The Four 

Seasons Garden Club. 

A peak into Brunsville’s past 

The search is on  

for a water leak in Brunsville  
  

Please watch for water coming up in your 

yard, a water softener that regenerates all of 

the time, a substantial increase in your water 

bill or anything else unusual.  

Legion Events 
Feb. 6   Legion meeting  

Feb. 11   Euchre  

Feb. 12   Pancake Breakfast 

March 6   Legion meeting 

March 11   Euchre  

March 12   Pancake breakfast 

March 20   Southern Sioux Rural Water Annual 

meeting 

1909  IOWA PRAIRIE BANK 2017 
The Old Reliable 

108 Years of Service  

to Your Grandparents, Parents & You 
  

Stop In and See How We Can Help  

with Your Financial Questions 
  

Full Line of Banking Plus 

Service First Insurance 

Farm — Home — Auto—talk to Mike 
  

CLOSE — CONVENIENT  
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Top left: List of students who 

attended the Brunsville 

School early 1921. 
  

Top right: Garden Club 

float, Diamond Jubilee, 

1986. Front row: Lucille 

Plueger, Gladys Taylor. Next 

row: Tena Gronemeyer, 

Tillie Harrington. Back row: 

Juanita Jelken, Louise 

Beitelspacher, Ione Reese, 

Lizzie Haage. 
  

Bottom right: Students 

board the school bus, 

downtown Brunsville. Note 

the letters on the roof of the 

Legion. 
  

Bottom left: Linn Street was 

paved in October 1987. 

View looking to the south. 
  

  

More old photos on back 

page. 



 
  

Congratulations  
  

Lucas Schlichte was born on Dec. 23, 

2016. He weighed 7 lbs., 3 oz. and was 

20 1/2” long. He is son of Nick & 

Samantha Schlichte, grandson of 

Rodney (Rocket) & Susan Ten Napel 

and Bill & Beth Schlichte. He has one 

sister, Riley.  
  

Cassandra Martin is engaged to Kolin 

Brooks. Cassandra is daughter of 

Leona & Jim Martin. 

In Memory of...  
Sidney Jongma, father of Dwayne & 

Mary Jongma, grandfather of Molly 

Carpenter & Zach Jongma and great 

grandfather of Joseph Carpenter. 
  

Betty Lambert, wife of John Lambert, 

mother of Sue, John III & David and 

grandmother of 10. 
  

In Our Prayers  
Julie Bogenrief 

Mike Borchers 

Judy Bowman 

Harold Harms 

The family of Sidney Jongma 

The family of Betty Lambert 

Lillian Ludwigs 

Leona Martin 

Emily Meyer 

Tom Morley, father of Andrea Raasch 

Bill Osterbuhr 

Janice Renken 

Ardis Rozell 

Orval Siebens 

Alan Wilken 
  

Birthdays  
Shirlee Wells Feb. 1 

Eric Lubben Feb. 2 

Michaela Burkard Feb. 2 

Zachary Burkard Feb. 2 

Addison Babcock Feb. 2 

Vernon Harrington Feb. 3 

Karen Oetken Feb. 5 

Chris Waterbury Feb. 7 

Steve McHale Feb. 8 

B.J. Rieken Feb. 8 

Bowen Rieken Feb. 8 

Joslyn & Jayde Sieburg Feb. 9 

Charles Stremick Feb. 10 

Brystol & Rahlyd Gabel  Feb. 10 

Rob Von Hagel Feb. 12 

Tim Rollinger Feb. 14 

Wendell Oltmanns Feb. 15 

Peggy Dickman Feb. 17 

Dave Burkard Feb. 17 

Keaton Koerselman Feb. 18 

Dick Harms Feb. 19 

Colan Borchers Feb. 19 

Jerret Westhoff Feb. 23 

Elliot Kroll Feb. 27 

Lincoln Renken Feb. 28 

Angela Von Hagel Feb. 28 

Mary Jane Tapper Feb. 28 

Laura Willer Feb. 28 

Lisa Willer Feb. 28 

Travels 
Above: Doris & Rich Taylor of McAllen, TX, formerly of Brunsville, renewed 

their vows on Thursday, January 12 in celebration of their 40th wedding 

anniversary. From January 10 to January 17 Gisela Dittman, Scott, 

Michelle, Brooke & Dylan Taylor along with Amy & Mike Eller & their son 

Matthew & daughter Avery traveled south to help the couple 

celebrate. 

It was the first time in her life Gisela Dittman traveled out of state to 

Texas and out of the country to Mexico. She was most impressed by the 

palm trees and big cactuses. The platters their food arrived on were big 

as well. 

Although it was 85 degrees all week, Gisela says, “It took two days for 

me to go outside without automatically grabbing for my coat.” 
  

  

Reno Dickman traveled to Ft. Myers, Florida to help his brother Stan with 

the Minnesota Twins Fantasy Camp. Reno missed his 45th wedding 

anniversary. Peggy’s not used to him missing an anniversary??? 

Kamden Junck participated 

in the Christmas program at 

Christ Lutheran Church. 

Photo submitted by Andrea 

Raasch. 

Judd Herzberg & 

Shawnee Miller. 

Judd Herzberg & Shawnee Miller got engaged over 

Thanksgiving. Judd is son of Mark & Deb 

Herzberg. Shawnee is the daughter of Curt & Jodi Miller of 

Hinton. The couple is planning a November 4, 2017 

wedding.   
  

Michaela Burkard is engaged to Josh Krahling. Michaela is 

daughter of Shirley & Dave Burkard and granddaughter of 

Delores & the late Ron Burkard. 
  

Brooke Taylor is engaged to Jonathan Sopoci. Brooke is the 

daughter of Scott & Michelle Taylor and the 

granddaughter of Rich & Doris Taylor and Donna Schmidt. 

The couple is planning an April 29, 2017 wedding. 

Lucas & Riley Schlichte. 



 
  

CITIZEN of the month : Peggy Wilken 

Free pickup & delivery to & from Brunsville, Le Mars & Merrill. 

CORNER CAFÉ COVERAGE 

Evening Specials  
Mon. Mexican 

Tues. Corner burger & fries $7.50  

Wed. 8 pc. broasted chicken & fries $11.99 

Thurs. Chef’s choice 

Fri. 8-10 oz. prime rib, salad, & potato, OR 16 oz. king cut prime rib & potato, mrkt price 

Sat. Ribeye steak (12-14 oz.), potato & Texas toast, OR Oak Street steak w/Corner’s 

special seasonings 12-14 oz. Ribeye), potato & Texas toast OR Sirloin steak dinner (10-12 

oz.), potato & Texas toast—mrkt price 

Booze Cruise to Okoboji  
Feb. 18 

We’re renting a party bus, 

leaving the Corner at noon 

and returning at 8 p.m. 

Sign up at the Corner!  

MERRILL PUBLIC LIBRARY 

WINTER BLAHS FESTIVAL 2017 
Where’s the Gold? 

  

 Join us Saturday, February 25, at 1:00 p.m. at the Kissinger Community Center for our second Winter Blahs Festival, a special 

children’s mystery event! Help figure out where the gold is hidden by solving clues you’ll get after completing fun puzzles 

and activities. Win prizes – grand prize is a $25 Walmart gift card!  Everyone gets a gift bag! Sponsored by the Merrill Public 

Library, this event is designed specifically for the kids of Merrill, Hinton, Brunsville, Craig, and Rural Plymouth County, ages 6-

10. Pre-registration is required. Call the library at (712) 938-2503 to pre-register by Saturday, March 18. Want to 

help?  Volunteers are needed for setup Friday night, as well as the day of the event. Call the library for more information. 

  
Lego Club: The official LEGO CLUB will be Wed., February 15, 2:30-3:30. 

  
Students who need community service hours are welcome to volunteer some time at the library.  

  
Mon. & Wed. 1:30-5; Tues. & Thurs. 6-8; Fri. & Sat. 9-noon  712-938-2503  merrilllibrary@mtcnet.net  merrilliowa.info/ 

The Corner was entertained on New Year’s Eve by Melissa 

Kessenich, daughter of Mark Kessenich, and her fiancé, Jat 

Phounsanoy, who were visiting were visiting from Seattle, 

Washington. Jat enjoys singing and wowed the crowd with his 

karaoke singing and dancing. Both enjoyed the Midwest 

hospitality at The Corner. We all rocked in the New Year. 
  

Left photo, front row: Melissa Kessenich Jat Phounsanoy; back 

row: Clint, Hannah, Mark and Susy Kessenich. Right photo: 

Hannah Kessenich and Jat Phounsanoy. Info submitted by 

Susy Kessenich. Photos submitted by Andrea Raasch. 
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Lonesome Jack says… 
  

I don’t know, guys, but the whole play dead 

when a bear attacks thing sounds suspiciously like 

something the bears would come up with. 
  

They say marriages are made in heaven but so is 

thunder and lightning. 
  

Bigamy is having one wife too many, monogamy 

is the same. 
  

That’s all 

Blitz info 
Subscribe! We can email you for free OR mail you a copy for at least the price of postage & envelopes (approximately 

$6/year). We do not send out renewal notifications.  

Donate! The Blitz does not make a profit so donations are always welcome. THANKS SO MUCH TO THOSE WHO DONATE! 

Submit info/advertising! You are welcome to publish in the Blitz but PLEASE provide complete info so we don’t have to 

chase facts. Thank you!  
  

**DEADLINE TO SUBMIT INFO IS ALWAYS THE 25th THE MONTH BEFORE.**  
Publication is on or around the 1st of every month. 

  

Contact G.D. at 533-6493, write Susan at P.O. Box 187, Brunsville, IA 51008 or email susanwiller@hotmail.com (be sure I 

respond so you to know I’ve received your email). You may also contact Barry Poe. 
  

Blitz Staff     
Publisher/Editor/Composer/Reporter/Ad Rep—Susan Willer     Newshound/Copy Editor—Gisela Dittman (G.D.)     

Sportswriter/Circulation/Copy Editor—Barry Poe  

Above: School picnic at the end of 

1st grade, old Brunsville school, 1958. 

Sharon Brooks (daughter of Leonard 

& Doris Brooks) and Nancy Bruns 

(daughter of Bill & Betty Bruns).  

Right: School picnic, 1958. 

Left to right: Kristie Klemme, 

Nancy Renken, Steve 

Dickman, Billy Bruns, Emma 

Meade and Charmin Jelken. 

Left: Sunday school class. Deloris Harms, teacher. Nancy 

Bruns, Sharon Brooks and Paul Harms are in this photo. Can 

you identify the other children?  

Funnies 
  

A little girl complained, "Mommy, I've got a stomachache." 

"That's because your stomach is empty," the mother 

replied.  "You would feel better if you had something in it." 

That afternoon, her father came home, saying he had a 

severe headache.  The girl perked up.   

 "That's because your head is empty," she said. "You'd feel 

better if you had something in it." 

  

Two customers sat in a shabby restaurant.  "What can I get 

you to drink?"  the waiter asked.   

"A Coke, please," one customer said.  "Me, too," the other 

customer added.  "And make sure I get a clean glass."   

A couple of minutes later, the waiter came back with the 

drinks and asked, "Now which one wanted the clean glass?" 

Old Class 

Photos 
Info & photos courtesy of 

Nan (Bruns) Knowlton 

St. Peter Lutheran Church 

celebration 
Please join us!  

St. Peter will commemorate  

100 years with a celebration on 

Sun., June 18, 2017.  


